
DOCUMENT NAME: PROGRESSIVE SUPRANUCLEAR PALSY, 'PSP CLUSTER, 

BRYNHYFRYD, GLYNNEATH (Draft document) published by Rugby Relics Ltd 

DOCUMENT SUMMARY: Following the submission of the Council of Death document, 

within 3 months a second resident in our street died of an extremely rare neurodegenerative 

disorder in the houses closest to the site. Research into the disorder identified that the only 

other known case of a cluster was almost certainly related to ground contamination. 

DOCUMENT SUBMITTED TO: Glynneath Town Councillors Haulwen Morgan & Gerry 

Reynolds on 1 May 2021 and NPTC Councillors Del Morgan & Simon Knoyle on 19/7/21.  

PROOF OF DELIVERY: Video footage of the 4 documents being posted at their home 

address. 

ANTICIPATED RESPONSE: We expected the Glynneath Town Councillors to pass the 

document on to the Glynneath Town Council. For the Glynneath Town Council to discuss the 

document in a full council meeting. For the Glynneath Town Council to approach NPTC with 

a view to ascertaining how they could inform the relevant national government authorities to 

request an investigation into the cause of death of the residents living closest the site. 

ACTUAL RESPONSE: The Glynneath Town Councillors disposed of the documents and 

failed to provide them to the Glynneath Town Council. Only the covering letter to one of the 

councillors was discussed by the Glynneath Town Council. Simon Knoyle was at the time, 

the Mayor and Chair of Glynneath Town Council (Glynneath Town Council FOI attached as 

evidence).  

Of the two reports posted to Councillors Knoyle and Morgan on 19/7/21, no reply has been 

received. However, we are aware that Councillor Knoyle has undertaken an investigation into 

the document contents which to date he has not made public. This would suggest that his 

investigation validates our conclusion that: 

“Residents of Brynhyfryd are dying from the rare neurological disorder Progressive 

Supranuclear Palsy. These deaths are almost certainly due to specified and other probable 

unspecified contamination tipped at the Heol y Glyn landfill site. Public officers who have 

covered up this contamination are potentially responsible for the unlawful killing of these 

residents.” 

The has been no counter evidence received from NPTC or GTC to dispute the document's 

findings. 


